
Embracing New Adventures, The Possibilities Are Endless

Dear Hawk Families,
     It ’s hard to believe that April is already here!  This has been
an amazing year in Hawkland where every day, we work to engage
our students in rigorous lessons that captivate and motivate
them to learn.  McNicol continues to have activities that
celebrate our students both culturally and academically!  In
February, we celebrated Black History month with such things as
daily morning video announcements and our Social Studies
Family Night.  In March, we celebrated Women’s History Month,
closed the 3rd QTR, and ushered in a much-needed Spring Break.  
We hope everyone had the chance to rest and enjoy some quality
time together.  
     Here we are in the 4th quarter—ready to tackle the state tests!  
We offer many tutoring programs to help every child succeed. 
 On Mondays and Wednesdays, we have ELA tutoring, and on
Tuesdays and Thursdays, we have Math tutoring.  These programs
run from 3-4 p.m.  We also have Saturday School from 9-12. 
 Please visit our school website to register online or call our
front office if you would like your child to be a part of these
learning opportunities!  Our school’s testing schedule is
published in this newsletter and on our website.  We will also
send out Parent Links so you are aware of when your child will
test for each subject area.  The FSA and End of Course exams
(EOC) provide valuable data that we utilize to evaluate programs
and provide targeted instruction to students in the classroom.  
     Don’t forget to follow us on Twitter (@McNicolHawkLife) to
see many more exciting things going on this school year.  We are
planning end of year field trips for each grade level and special
incentive programs to reward our students for positive behavior.  
Our next PBIS event is a Spring Bling dance party on April 14th.
We know that our Hawk families are a crucial part of our
students’ success.  Thank you for being a part of our team to help
your child reach their highest potential!

Sincerely, 

Mrs. Ryser, 7th grade Assistant Principal
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Title I is a federally funded program for
economically disadvantaged children who
reside in school attendance areas with a high
concentration of children from low-income
families. Since a high incidence of poverty in a
school has a direct correlation with low
academic student achievement, the goal of the
Title I Program is to ensure that all children
have a fair, equal, and significant opportunity
to obtain a high-quality education and the
skills to master the Florida Standards.
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After taking our mid-year growth measure we are excited to share that
most of our students have shown literacy gains. Even though this
does not mean that all our students are reading at grade level, it does
show that their hard work is paying off and we are moving in the right
direction. This growth measure also helped teachers to make
individualized intervention based on each student's current needs. It
also allowed teachers to celebrate students for their accomplishment.  
Reading teachers and Language Arts teachers have worked
collaboratively to enforce all writing skills to ensure student success
on the Writing FSA on April 5th, 6th, and 7th. 
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It is already April! The Math Department is continuing to work
hard to finish curriculum and start our FSA prep time review so
we can ensure each student is prepared for the Math FSA and
End of Course Exams in May. The Math Department is offering
after school tutoring on Tuesdays and Thursdays. We also have
tutoring on Saturdays in conjunction with the other tested
subjects. These opportunities are available for all students. 

At the beginning of April, our students will be participating in
the iReady Diagnostic #3. The specific dates are: 6th grade
(April 11th), 7th grade (April 12th), and 8th grade (April 13th).
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It is testing season! McNicol’s ESE
department is working closely with
teachers, students, and the guidance
department to ensure our students
with disabilities are receiving their
accommodations for our upcoming
FSA or FSAA assessments. Students
that have a disability or an eligibility
will often test in smaller class sizes
with teachers they are comfortable
and familiar with. We are very lucky to
have a strong and devoted ESE team to
ensure our students with disabilities
have everything they need to be
successful and comfortable.

CONGRATULATIONS MS. KRYSTLE FOR
BEING ON THE SPOTLIGHT THIS MONTH.
MS. KRYSTLE IS MCNICOL’S NEW SVE
TEACHER FOR OUR STUDENTS WITH
DISABILITIES. HOWEVER, SHE IS NOT NEW
TO MCNICOL, MS. KRYSTLE HAS BEEN OUR
BEHAVIOR TECHNICIAN FOR YEARS
HELPING OUR STUDENTS TRANSITION
FROM ELEMENTARY TO MIDDLE SCHOOL.
MS. KRYSTLE ALSO HAS OVER 10 YEARS
OF EXPERIENCE WORKING WITH STUDENTS
AT CENTER SCHOOLS SUCH AS
WHISPERING PINES.    THANK YOU FOR ALL
THAT YOU DO!                     MCNICOL IS
VERY LUCKY                           TO HAVE YOU!



Mrs. Ruddy

  

Get to know 

Mr. LePorte attended Florida Atlantic University where he received

a Bachelor of Education in Social Sciences. Mr. LePorte has been in

education since 2008, teaching World History and Physical Science

across Broward County schools. Mr. LePorte is a graduate of

Stoneman Douglas High School and now resides in Ft. Lauderdale.

He enjoys spending time with his wife, Farah, whom he has known

for 20 years, his son Isaac, who is a junior at  Stranahan High

School, and his two cats. Some of Mr. Leporte's hobbies are

watching sports such as basketball and football while enjoying

some good food. He also enjoys watching movies-action, mystery,

and true-life. Mr. LePorte says his purpose for teaching is to equip,

empower, motivate, and encourage young people to maximize

their potential and learn new things.

Mr. Leporte 

  

Meet our literacy coach. Ms. Ruddy has been part of the McNicol

family for many moons. She is extremely passionate about

helping students achieve literacy success. Ms. Ruddy goes above

and beyond to assure that all students have the resources and

tools necessary to enrich their literacy proficiency and/or close

gaps. Ms. Ruddy also wears the coaching hat proudly. She always

vows to make all literacy teachers feel supported and

understood. She always finds a solution to any challenge while

making each of our teachers feel valued. She works

collaboratively with administration, teachers, and students to

create a positive and promising learning experience. We can go on

for pages and pages talking about all the amazing things that Ms.

Ruddy does for our school. However, in this short summary we

want to demonstrate our appreciation and gratitude for her!



Ms. Lee has been part of our Hawk family for 8 years. She enjoys traveling in her free time.
Thank you, Ms. Lee, for exceling at showing students’ support. 

Some words of encouragement for her students are “feeling motivated does not always make
you feel like you’ve got Superman’s powers. Sometimes, motivation and determination are that

quiet but clear voice that tells you tomorrow is another day to try, try and keep trying.” 





We are lucky to have Ms. Gannon as part of the McNicol family for the past 3 years. She enjoys
going to the beach on her free time. 

A few words of encouragement for her students are “Don't give up on yourself! Making the right
choices isn't always easy, but with the right mindset and the ability to learn from your mistakes, it

will set you up for a successful future.”







Mrs. Montrose has been showing our students constant support for the past 3 years here at
McNicol. On her free time, she enjoys video games, board games, and Dungeons and Dragons. 

 She also enjoys crafting. 
Some words of encouragement for her future  high schoolers are “Find out who you are and

follow your dreams with purpose. And, for my 8th graders heading to High School, get to know
you school counselor and always know what your current GPA is.  That will help you a lot when

you're getting ready to graduate.”















 Mental health is so important, especially in these hard times. When it comes to mental health
these ladies know all the tricks and tips to help our students feel at ease. They have shown our

students constant support to ensure they always have to someone to talk to and lean on. We are
truly blessed to have such a passionate and dedicated group of counselors working constantly

for our kiddos. 









GUIDANCE COUNSELORS 

A SPECIAL THANK YOU 



On Wednesday March 9, over 20 students from peer counseling (Agents of
Change) and our very own student government representees Derwin Roach Jr
(President), Diamond Cooper (Vice President) and Angelo Guzman (Secretary)

attended a terrific Broward County Schools initiative entitled "Positive
Community Norms " in our newly remodeled media center. Students interacted
virtually through zoom with the Montana Institute Learning Center about their

"why's" and created a sense of community. Students also focused on life
lessons and the seven principles of courageous leadership: be positive, be
present, be perceptive, be purposeful, be perfected, be proactive and be
passionate. At the culmination of the event, students were provided a

celebration of their successes with a pizza lunch provided by Choose Peace/
Stop Violence (Broward United Way).  
















 Positive Community

Norms

P E E R  C O U N S E L I N G



Builds friendships between people with
and without IDD (Intellectual and

Developmental Disabilities), offering
social mentoring while improving the

quality of life and level of inclusion for
a population that is often isolated and
excluded.  Our McNicol Middle School

Best Buddies program creates an
inclusive community for students with

IDD, helping them become socially
integrated with their peers at every

age.

BEST BUDDIES!BEST BUDDIES!







CELEBRATINGCELEBRATINGCELEBRATING
BLACK HISTORYBLACK HISTORYBLACK HISTORY   



Celebrating   Women



DISCIPLINE CORNERDISCIPLINE CORNER




DRUGSDRUGS

EXPELLABLE OFFENSESEXPELLABLE OFFENSES







HONESTYHONESTY  
FEBRUARY 






SELF-CONTROLSELF-CONTROL
MARCH





